HAVENSTREET AND ASHEY PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held 
At 7.30pm on Thursday 6 June 2024

15 Minute Public Forum
     
Mr Stuart Manton, resident of The Havens, raised concerns about the access and egress to the Havens, with significant Road Safety concerns, and presented members with a petition from Residents. The Chair and members outlined actions previously taken by the Parish Council, and were supportive of residents efforts to improve Road Safety in the Parish, and specifically at the Havens, and would forward the petition to IW Council, and Island Roads.

Present: 
		Cllrs  S Lyons (Chair), M Ballard, C Gauntlett, K Hull and M Lyons.   
		R Priest (Clerk), and 1 members of the Public.

25/24/25	Apologies
There were apologies from Cllr V Hattersley, and IW Cllr C Mosdell.
 
26/24/25	Declarations of interest
Members confirmed existing declarations of interest as recorded and the clerk confirmed IWC were in process of reviewing forms for 2025 Election.

27/24/25	Minutes    
Resolved unanimously: The minutes of the meeting held on 16 May 2024 be taken as read, confirmed and signed as being an accurate record of the meeting.

28/24/25	Questions to the Chair
[bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr S Lyons noted the recent meeting was only 2 weeks ago, and most items covered were progressing accordingly, the Clerk was following up issues at the Recreational Ground, with positive comments received about the new bench, and Clerk would also follow up on Residents Petition.

29/24/25	Ashey
Cllrs Hull and Ballard noted current situation in Ashey and ongoing traffic issues.

30/24/25	Planning
Members noted correspondence circulated by the Clerk.

31/24/25	Councillor Reports 
Cllr M Lyons noted no recent IWALC or LAF meeting, and Cllr V Hattersley was not present to update on Community association.



32/23/24	Clerk’s Report & Correspondence
Members noted correspondence circulated by the clerk and Raine Elliss, and also noted recent IW Sheepdog Trials in the Parish.

33/23/24	Finance
Resolved: 
a) Members approved payment of accounts, with further details to be circulated.
b) Members confirmed accounts reconciliation until 30 April 2024.
c) Members thanked Raine for taking projects forward since last meeting.

34/23/24	       Date of Next Meeting
Members noted next meeting coincided with July 4 2024 General Election and unanimously agreed next meeting would be at 7.30pm on Thursday 5 September 2024, then October 3 2024, with Thursday 7 November 2024 last of the year, but Chair confirmed extraordinary meeting would be called if required, with any planning issues subject to virtual circulation.

The meeting ended at 8.00pm.
